

EHS Community Council Agenda

Date: Dec. 4th, 2018

4:00 p.m. EHS Library

Public Welcome

Welcome: Shelia White

Present: Lori, Kaeli, Suzanne, Shawn,
Shelia, Chad

- Approval of minutes from the last meeting Lori motioned to accept minutes from Nov meeting, Suzanne 2nd the motion
- Review and acceptance of Rules of Order Kaeli motioned to accept Rules of Order as edited in Nov meeting, Lori 2nd the motion
- Cyber Training requirement- Principal Bybee:
 - Feedback to Principal was that parent and teachers could use the cyber training to help them with subjects related to internet, not just the students. In January we will schedule the required training which could involve a professional presenter in a school assembly, with a later parent-only training option. Shelia will coordinate with Elementary for the logistics and will community via email to the council on the ideas that are generated.
- Report on current school plan spending and updates- Principal Bybee
 - The budget is now reflecting the proper compensation for Substitute Teachers, watching the teacher supply funds- if they are not used, it affects the future allocation.
- Discussion on development of 2019-2020 plan- Which goals would we like to carry over?
 - Goal#1 Teacher conferences- keeping this category
 - Goal#2 Para professionals- yes, but not sure on amounts yet
 - Goal#3 yes, on keeping the librarian
 - Goal#4 Decided to keep the 2019-2020 plan goal of GPA motivators, but to restructure it so students know about it at first of year and make them quarterly. other than Lagoon?
 - Goal#5 Ed Net online: have determined we don't need this category, allocated amount is too much and could be used somewhere else.
 - Goal#6 Teacher money for general supplies- keeping this category.
 - Goal#7 ACT prep (we are using \$2,500 this year to cover one course) Principal interested in expanding the ACT prep to some time allotted all year- keeping this goal.
 - Discussion followed on presenting a 3rd and 4th quarter GPA activity to the student body council and have them survey their peers for the best options.
 - Additional Moqui time options were then discussed which will go to advisors next.

Principal Bybee will meet with student body council and get there input and get back to us by 12/11/18.

Motion to adjourn at 6pm by Lori, Chad 2nd

Next meeting Jan 8th